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Information | Community Minded | Strength 

Community Events 

Church Services  
(See pg 6) 

Sept 7 

Hanley Sabers Home 

Game  

Hanley Composite School 

4 pm 

Sept 9 

Dundurn Daze 

See poster pg 19 

Sept 11 

Town Council Meeting 

Dundurn Town Office                  

6 pm 

Sept 12 

RM Council Meeting 

RM Office 

8 am 

Sept 14 

Wellness Clinic     

Community Hall                  

8:30 am - 10 am 

Sept 19                            
Home Routes Concert  

Duo - Leonard Podolak 

(MB) & Leonard Barry (UK) 

#12 Glacier Ridge Estates  

RM of Dundurn 

$20.00 cash at door 

7:30 pm   

(see inside story pg 13)    

Sept 27 

Bingo 

Dundurn Community Hall  

7 pm 

Sept 30                             
Culture Club 2018        

Steak Supper 

Big Mur’s Tavern 

5 pm                   

LIONS CLUB EXCITED TO HOST FIRST ANNUAL EVENT 

The Dundurn Lions Club will 

host their first annual 

“Dundurn Daze” event on 

September 9th at the Lion’s 

grounds this year.  The club 

decided that they would like 

to do something for the com-

munity to substitute the Mud 

Flings they had sponsored in 

prior years.  They chose the 

month of September to cap 

off the summer as kids are 

back to school and more 

people will be home with the 

ending of the holidays. 

All events start at noon with 

a slo-pitch tourney at the 

Lions grounds, there will be 

activities for kids, beer     

gardens for adults, and 

games such as human 

foosball.  At the community 

hall there will be a  craft and 

trade show with tables rent-

ed to Scentsy, Monat, Twist-

ed Stitcherz, only to name a 

few.  Michele Morrison (nee 

Libke) will be at the craft 

show with her rock art.  She 

finds a unique way to display 

ordinary rocks into art. 

An event like this gives the 

Lions Club an opportunity to 

raise money to fund various 

projects which include the 

Dundurn Skate Park, the  

upgrade of the Lions Ball 

Diamond, and it also allows 

the club to donate funds to 

other community events.   

The Lions Club are seeking 

volunteers to help out with 

the event, the concession 

will be run by Culture Club 

2018/2019 as they are fund-

raising for their upcoming 

trips.  President Reaschelle 

Higginbotham said that 

“Friends of the Lions are wel-

come to help out, without 

the commitment of joining 

the club.”   They just want 

everyone to have fun and 

enjoy the day. For more in-

formation on volunteering 

for the day contact Anita 

Derksen by email at          

dundurnlions@gmail.com 

An electronic version of The Dundurn Times is available on the Town’s Facebook page and on the Town’s 
website.  Print versions are available at the Town Office, MountainView, the RM Office, Little Wok, Dun-
durn Post Office, Riel Trail Building Supply, Hanley—Thall’s Service and Trail Break,  
In Saskatoon—Vern’s Pizza & Husky  Centre on 11th St West. 

Check out the Newsletters Promotion on page 15 

Rock Art by Michele will be at the craft and trade show  
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The Dundurn Fire and First          

Responders team have had a 

busy 2017.  From the begin-

ning of the year to present 

they have responded to 9 Fire 

responses; 12 Motor Vehicle 

responses; 29 Medical       

responses; and 18 were noted 

as other which includes     

community service and false 

alarms.  

As career and non-career fire-

fighters, the 22 members of 

the Dundurn Fire and First 

Responders expect to have 

their work schedules upended; 

their dinners interrupted; and 

get a little smoke in their eyes.  

But as  active community first 

responders, they balance their 

professional life with the life of 

a volunteer. 

Chief Friesen expressed a 

need for additional members 

to join their team, as this 

would allow individuals a new 

opportunity to help the      

community; to grow individual-

ly; and to test oneself.  For 

more information on how you 

can join Dundurn’s First            

Responders email                 

Laura Friesen                               

mischief@thefriesens.ca or 

visit their website 

www.dundurnfire.ca  

Life of a Volunteer 

 

Got a good news story! 

Contact  

dundurnnews@gmail.com 

Or call the Town Office  

306-492-2202 

mailto:mischief@thefriesens.ca
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dundurnnews@gmail.com 

Submission Deadline: 

22nd of each 

month 

All ads to be prepaid  

contact:    

• info@townofdundurn.ca 

• 306-492-2202 or 

• In person at the                 

Dundurn Town Office 

Ad Prices: 

Small Ad          $5 

Or $50 for 12 months 

Bus Card Ad     $10 

Or $75 for 12 months 

1/8 page $10 

1/4 page $20 

1/2 page $30 

Full page $60 

Note 

2018 new ad prices will take 
effect.– keep your eye out as it 

will be posted in the coming 
months 

LIBRARIAN’S CORNER  -  BOOK REVIEW  

Its 6:00 pm in the evening 

of August 28th and the  

Hanley Sabers are prepar-

ing for their upcoming foot-

ball season.  Football   

practice started for the 31 

players on August 24
th
, as 

their first home game is 

scheduled on September 7
th
 

against the Viscount       

Vikings.   

This year the Sabers are 

one of the largest 1A – 6 

man teams in the division.  

Head Coach Mark          

Anderson said that starting 

practice early is a big    

commitment for the kids 

and the coaches.  Practice 

starts before school as the 

governing body want to  

ensure the players are   

prepared and ask to put in a 

number of hours of practice 

before their first game.  
 

After the first home game, 

the team is on the road for 3 

weeks playing in Hague, 

Porcupine, and Viscount.  

But fans can look forward to 

another home game against 

the Hudson Bay Riders on 

October 5
th
. 

Schedule for September 2017 

Thursday, Sept 7  Home Game 

Viscount @ Hanley 

Thursday, Sept 14  

Hanley @ Hague 

Thursday, Sept 22  

Hanley @ Porcupine 

Thursday, Sept 28 

Hanley @ Viscount  

An informative 
and humorous 
look at what  
happens to your 
body in space— 
by someone who 
has been there. 

Pat Crocker, shows us 

how we can enjoy fresh 

seasonal produce all 

year long by Preserv-

ing. Already a bestsell-

er in Canada, this 

beautifully photo-

graphed cookbook and 

resource guide is filled 

with comprehensive  

instructions for   can-

ning & freezing, and 

more than 200  recipes 

for delicious pickles,  

chutneys, jams, sauc-

es, curds, relishes, and 

much more. See Page 12 
for  

Dundurn  
Fact 

Hanley Sabers Off To An Early Start                by Glenda Pryor 

Pictured  - Wyatt Olyniiuk and Justin Presnell  
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Many people never heard the word 

“Pilates” until they hear it from a friend 

or others who have taken the class and 

find themselves intrigued about what 

Pilates can do for them; or their        

practitioner suggests Pilates to deal 

with chronic pain or to increase         

flexibility and strength.   

Pilates is an exercise to strengthen your 

core; improve your balance; destress, 

and improve functional fitness and    

mobility.  It’s great for people who sit at 

desks all the time as they become      

center forward; it helps you to stand 

taller, strengthens your back and    

weaker muscles, and relieves lower 

back pain. 

Just ask Georgia Bayer, she was intro-

duced to Pilates while residing in Africa 

9-years-ago.  She found that Pilates was 

the ideal form of exercise that she was 

looking for and her passion for the    

exercise led her to become a certified 

instructor and teach Pilates while living 

in Namibia, South Africa.  

When the Bayer family moved back to 

Thode Townsite in 2014, she took a 

break from Pilates and decided to 

change her career path from Pilates and 

spinning indoor cycling instructor to an 

administrative assistant.  She received 

her second certification as a Pilates, 

Spinning Indoor Cycling, and Yoga     

instructor in May of 2016 in                

Saskatchewan and started teaching 

again at 17 Wing - Det Dundurn gym, 

where she also works as the Administra-

tive Assistant for CAF Central             

Saskatchewan. 

Georgia teaches her own version of  

Pilates by incorporating the methods 

she was taught in Cape Town South  

Africa, with the North American version.  

She explains that Pilates and Yoga are 

different as people get the two          

confused.  “Yoga is more about balance 

and flexibility, where Pilates focuses on 

strengthening weaker muscles and   

correcting body imbalances, as well as, 

improving posture in all aspects of life 

including sports, injury rehabilitation, 

and the ailments that come with aging.”  

Georgia also likes to keep her classes 

small with eight people being the ideal 

number; as this allows for a more     

personalized workout.  

For more information on her noon hour 

and evening classes, please go to 

CAFconnection.ca Central Saskatche-

wan, scroll to the bottom - click on    

recreation and the Pilates tab is on the 

left hand side.  Her next session for  

classes  begins September 6th, give her 

a call at 306-492-2135 ext 4176. 

Instructor Georgia Bayer  

Pilates! The Feel Good Fitness  
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MLA BRONWYN EYRE 

Every so often, 

you’ve like heard 

someone ask, 

“Where did the 

money go?” The answer is simple and 

worth repeating. It was invested in what 

matters to Saskatchewan people – debt 

repayment, tax relief, infrastructure im-

provements, better care and a brighter 

future.  

The operating debt of the province of 

Saskatchewan has been reduced by over 

$1 billion, resulting in $1 billion in interest 

payment savings.  Tax reductions have 

saved residents nearly $6 billion, and over 

112,000 low-income individuals in Sas-

katchewan no longer pay any provincial 

income tax. 

 

Nearly $20 billion has been invested in 

infrastructure.  12,000 kms of road have 

been repaired and rebuilt across the prov-

ince.  There are 15 new long-term care 

homes in Saskatchewan, with new hospi-

tals for Moose Jaw and North Battleford.  

And finally, a Saskatchewan Children’s 

Hospital is being built in Saskatoon. 

 

The money went to 40 new or replace-

ment schools in growing communities 

with repairs and renovations occurring at 

more than half of all schools in the prov-

ince; to pay for 800 new teaching posi-

tions, 750 more doctors, and more than 

3,000 additional nurses of every designa-

tion; to double funding for the Saskatche-

wan Cancer Agency; and toward a surgical 

wait time initiative that has taken our wait 

times from the longest in the country to 

among the shortest. 

 

The money was used to double funding 

for people with disabilities, triple the 

funding for child and family programs, 

and to add 6,000 new child care spaces; it 

went to our kids and future leaders by 

doubling funding for K-12 education and 

investing nearly $8.3 billion in post-

secondary education. 

*** 

If you’re planning a trip this summer, The 

Highway Hotline provides up-to-date in-

formation on construction, emergency 

road closures and other activities.  

 

If your summer travels take you out on 

the water, it is important to practice wa-

ter safety.  The Government of Saskatche-

wan is pleased to be expanding the Life-

jacket Loaner Station program, an im-

portant water safety initiative where life-

jackets can be borrowed free of charge.  

The Lifejacket Loaner Stations are availa-

ble in five locations: Echo Valley, Great 

Blue Heron, Katepwa Point and Pike Lake 

Provincial Parks and Regina Beach Recrea-

tion Site. 

 

Please visit www.saskparks.com to learn 

more about the lifejacket loaner stations 

as well as the many summer events and 

activities throughout the provincial park 

system. 

 

It was a busy day at SIR on Saturday, August 18th as it 

was a Feature event day with Jet cars, funny cars, pro 

mods  and lots more.  Pictured above is The Joker’s Wild 

Pop Fuel Harley crew .  From left to right is Andy 

Beauchemin, Kim Beauchemin, Rick Dawson, and Jamie 

Dickie.  The crew are originally from Saskatoon, but now 

live in Sherwood Park AB.  They travelled to SIR for the 

weekend event to race and see familiar faces. 

http://www.saskparks.com/
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As you pass through town, you may have noticed the Dundurn Post Office is 

getting a facelift.  NAT Construction, a local construction business, was 

awarded the contract.  Gerald Murray, an employee of NAT (pictured) fits 

brackets on a window before insulating the building.  In mid September the 

flooring is scheduled for replacement and Post Mistress Janet Eckel would 

like to remind everyone to please be patient while the renovations are taking 

place. 

C h u r c h  S e r v i c e s  

Blackstrap Covenant Church 

 10 am Sunday’s 

 Dundurn Community Hall 

Catholic Services 

 5 pm Sunday’s 

 St. George Chapel - 17 Wing 

Protestant Church-Bible Study 

 9:30 Wednesday’s 

 St. George Chapel - 17 Wing 

Dundurn United Church 

 11 am Sunday’s 

 United Church - 300 2nd St 

Pleasant Point Mennonite 

 11 am Sunday’s 

 RM of Dundurn 

Dundurn Gospel Church 

 9:30 Sunday’s 

 108 3rd Ave 
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When Dwayne Williams was appointed 

building inspector for the RM of Dundurn 

at the beginning of 2017, it was a role that 

he slipped into comfortably.  Not only 

because of his 25 years of experience as 

an inspector, as he has his Level II Provin-

cial Licence and is a Canadian certified 

building official, but also as he periodically 

for the past 10 years filled in as acting 

inspector for his predecessor Al Hiebert. 

But his work doesn’t end when he returns 

home from his day job, as he works in the 

evening out of his home for the RM at his 

dining room table.  Where specs are laid 

out, his briefcase lays open, and a stack of 

binders and notes sit.   The specs he goes 

through are rising as the RM is developing 

at a high rate. With the busiest areas   

being in the north part of the RM and 

Black Rock, just east of Dundurn. 

Since the beginning of January 2017 he 

has issued 22 building permits.  But to 

issue these permits, Dwayne thoroughly 

goes through each plan ensuring it       

conforms to the National Building Code of 

Canada.  When he observes an               

indiscretion with the building plan, he 

sends it back for revision; he then starts 

the process all over again.  Once Dwayne 

has signed off on the plan, only then can 

the builder start to build. 

ALL IN A DAYS WORK                                     Story and Picture—Glenda Pryor 
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We knew we had something          

spectacular when Prof. Janet 

McVittie, Department of Educational 

Foundations from the University of 

Saskatchewan, contacted us request-

ing a tour of the Outdoor Learning 

Space and Timber Lodge.  Janet and 

her colleagues were keen to walk the 

grounds and hear our vision as her 

passion, teaching and doings aligned 

with ours.  Janet has worked with the 

U of S and secured funding to create a 

Prairie Habitat Garden adjacent to the 

College of Education.  The PHG     

provided us with a framework to grow 

and cultivate ideas for the Timber 

Lodge learning space, where          

wilderness-prairie meets school-yard 

education. 

The spark started last fall when Janet 

McVittie, Bridget Shannon-Wobeser 

and Rochelle Fiedelleck had conversa-

tions around lifelong learning; how to 

connect students to nature and place 

in a meaningful way.  From there it 

grew into a partnership.  They began 

visiting each other’s learning spaces, 

sharing resources and inspiring each 

other to look past the walls of tradition-

al settings of education.   

If you haven’t had a chance to see 

what all the hype is about, take a stroll 

to Dundurn Elementary School.  Once 

on the playground site, it’s hard to 

miss the hoopla around a turning point 

that will change the face of             

learing.  One can immediately envision 

a place where kids have the freedom 

to experience backyard prairie play 

with a wilderness feel, where families 

enjoy a place to meet, and maybe 

have a picnic as kids climb, explore 

and create.  Now look beyond that and 

imagine yourself walking or biking on a 

meditation path which hugs the school 

yard.  It meanders in and out of trees, 

secret learning coves, a Tipi, the   

community garden, and an early   

childhood learning center equipped 

with a boat.  Ahoy Matey?  Yes, you 

heard right! 

These purposeful areas, even boats, 

allow children endless opportunities to 

gain various skill in the most natural 

and optimal ways.  Children absorb 

and expand their imagination, connect 

background information, question,  

activate kinesthetic sense, evaluate 

risk and find space to take a moment 

to slow down.  This is where the real 

magic happens. 

Special thanks to Bruce Wobeser for 

making the camp-out benches, Henry 

Peters for the rocks and delivery of, 

Kaleb Freeden (BRP Mobile Services) 

for landscaping work, Aaron Bohrson 

for his creative ideas as he continues 

to lead the completion of the Timber 

Lodge and Neil Middleton (Alan Auld) 

for structural review of the TL          

add-ins.  We are looking forward to 

benches and work areas under the 

roof of the TL.  Once again, the       

generous donation of time, resources 

and equipment continues to keep the 

dream alive. 

How can you help?  Below are our 

next initiatives.  We are currently in the 

process of tracking down materials 

and funds.  Do you have an old      

rowboat or canoe you want             

removed??  Let us know if you can 

help out in any way: 

• add more landscape material to 
our areas (gravel, mulch and 
sand) 

• permanently affix old rowboat or 
canoe to the Pre-K area  

• build a small storage shed to store 
teaching material and loose parts 
for student play and learning 

• create 3 small foot bridges 

• collect loose parts: large logs/ 
sticks, old tarps, Rubbermaid/
storage containers 

• rain barrels 

• create a community garden space 

 
To inquiry about how you can help 
please email                                        
rochelle.fiedelleck@spiritsd.ca or      
bridget.shannon@spiritsd.ca or come 
to the school for a coffee and a       
visit.   
Meet you at the TL! 

Chop Chop Timber!                                         Story & Pictures submitted by Rochelle Fiedelleck 

This initiative is made possible by: 
Alan Auld Canada Ltd, Allan Construction, BRP Mobile Services, Dakota Dunes Community Development Corporation, Canada 150 
Fund, TD Friends of the Environment, Evergreen Fund, ValleyView Construction Inc., SaskTel Pioneers, Nutana Machine Ltd.,    Hol-
land Garden & Greenhouse, House Appeal Design, EcoFriendly Sask, Communities in Bloom 

L to R—Bridgette Shannon-Wobeser, Bruce Wobeser, 

Lynne, Peters, & Lila Wobeser 

mailto:rochelle.fiedelleck@spiritsd.ca
mailto:bridget.shannon@spiritsd.ca
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Attention  

RM & Dundurn Residents 

If you are planning a Controlled Burn, 
there is a 24 hour Control Burn Reporting 
Line.  Your report will be entered into the 
CAD reporting system at the Provincial 
Dispatch   Center and will help reduce 
unnecessary responses.  This line is       
monitored 365 days a year. 

1-866-404-4911 
Please Note:  If you have reported a     
control burn and it becomes out of control 

call 911  
and please inform them that you have a 
reported controlled burn that has now 
become out of  control.   

IMPORTANT! 
If you do not report a controlled burn 

and the Fire Department is               
dispatched, you will be invoiced for 

the response to your location. 
We also ask that you provide this          
information locally, during regular        
business hours. 

MONDAY to FRIDAY 

8 am - 4:30pm 

After Hours & Weekends please contact: 

Tom Willms 

306-222-3839 

Brian Harrison 

306-492-7656 

Terry Benson 

306-492-7777 

Parents,   
teachers,     
professors, 
mentors of all 
sorts – anyone 
who works with 
young people – 

knows the sensation of watching a 
promising young person you know 
grow and mature into a talented 
adult who makes the world a better 
place. That’s the sort of feeling I 
have about Brad Wall. 

I hate to admit this, to myself most 
of all, but I knew Brad Wall when 
he was barely out of college. Yet, 
as young as he was back then, 
there was never a point when 
Brad’s future was in doubt. He  
conducted himself with natural 
leadership potential from Day 1. 

No matter whether you met him 30 
years ago or a week ago, the thing 
that always strikes people about 
Brad is his ability to connect with 
people. He’s funny, he’s engaging 

but he is not glib. He is one of the 
best listeners you will ever meet 
and he cares about your story. 
This quality, above all others, is the 
one that led him to become       
perhaps the best premier our   
province has ever had. 

Through his unparalleled people 
skills, he was able to assemble 
and motivate a team that took this 
province further and faster than it 
has in decades. Many of these 
have been cited often in the media 
already but they bear repetition: 

• The largest income and property 
tax cuts in Saskatchewan history 

• Slashing surgical wait times 

• More support for people with   
disabilities 

• The most aggressive youth      
retention program in the country 

• A record $8 billion investment in 
infrastructure to improve roads, 
schools, hospitals and senior's  

facilities all across Saskatchewan. 

• Fostering population growth of 
132,000 people in eight years 

But easily his single greatest    
contribution to this province was 
providing inspiration. He believed 
in this province and its people and 
his belief was infectious. We   
transformed, almost overnight it 
seemed, from a place of gloom, 
out-migration and government   
dependency to a beacon of hope, 
life, innovation and initiative. 

Brad was the sort of political leader 
who only comes along once in a 
lifetime. We were lucky to have 
him. 

Thank you, Brad, for your service 
and best wishes to you and family 
wherever life takes you after      
politics. 

Tom Lukiwski 

Member of Parliament 

Moose Jaw-Lake Centre-Lanigan 

 
MP Tom Lukiwski 

Changes to The Gazettte 
Submitted by Terry  Jenson 

 

It is with regret we advise Dundurn 
and district that the Clark's Crossing      
Gazette will circulate its final issue to 
the Town of Dundurn and the Resort 
Villages of Thode and Shields on    
August 31, 2017. 

 

The remainder of our circulation     
pattern will remain the same and the 

Gazette will continue to publish each 
week on Thursdays. 
We thought it would be helpful to the 
administration of all the above        
municipalities to have some notice of 
this pending change in order to make 
alternative arrangements for the     
dissemination of legal notices begin-
ning September 6, 2017. 
 

The pickup boxes containing the final 
August 31 issue will be picked up on 

or about September 7. A general 
notice to readers of a circulation pat-
tern change will be inserted into all 
papers for Dundurn and the resort 
villages on August 24. 
 

As always, the newspaper's page   
replicas are still available online 
(www.ccgazette.ca) at no charge for 
anyone who wishes to continue 
reading the newspaper. 

http://www.ccgazette.ca/
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Working from home with LouLou’s Kitchen                  

There is more to Jessica Mosure than 

what meets the eye.  Not only is she a stay

-at- home mom, but she is an entrepre-

neur with three businesses on the go.  She 

specializes in gourmet cupcakes,   exotic 

homemade jams, and then there’s the spa 

side of the business, as her and her moth-

er produce specialized bars of soap from 

scratch, make bath bombs, lip balms and 

sunscreen. 

Lately, she is living out of her kitchen as 

she’s busy preserving, making her famous 

bacon jam, along with other exotic      fla-

vours such as:  ginger bourbon peach, 

tropical rum punch, carrot cake, and   ap-

ple butter jam, only to name a few.  That’s 

only the start!  She recently stepped out 

of her comfort zone of    making gourmet 

cupcakes to making cakes.  She loves to 

create themed cupcakes and the batter 

and icing she uses is a traditional family 

recipe. 

The business is called “LouLou’s Kitchen” 
which pays homage to her great- grand 

mother Louise, as she is the source of the    

recipes Jessica uses.  She began this multi-

layered venture in the fall of 2016, when 

she attended a function and  purchased a 

cake only to find it lacked taste.  It 

seemed that she had purchased a cake 

which nobody particularly enjoyed and 

decided at that moment that she could 

make cakes herself! It didn’t take long to 

ask her grandmother for the family      

recipes. 

The soap business was created as her chil-

dren suffer from eczema, medication was 

costly and would only temporary elevate 

the discomfort so Jessica and her mother 

thought there could be an easier solution 

and hence, created their own brand of 

soap and the result has been so successful 

that they are now making different soaps 

to suit different kinds of skin conditions. 

For more information on Jessica’s      prod-

ucts, check out her Facebook page       

LouLou’s Kitchen, you may also see her at 

various tradeshows, or text her at          

306-717-4875.  
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Dundurn Public Library 
Tues 5 - 8 pm 

Wed 1:30 - 4:30 pm 

Thurs 5 - 8 pm 

Fri 9 - 12 pm 

Closed Stat Holidays 
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Live music is the best music, espe-
cially when the listener and artist 
occupy the same limited space. This 
is the concept behind the Home 
Routes concert series. From its
base in Winnipeg, Home Routes 
sends musicians across the country 
and into the homes of people who 
host intimate concerts for the local 
community. This non profit          
organization seeks to connect new 
artists with new audiences, while at 
the same time providing a wonder-
ful opportunity for new and old 
friends to gather and enjoy an  
evening together. 

Rhonda and I have hosted Home 
Routes shows at our former residence 
in Saskatoon. In 2015 we moved to 
Glacier Ridge on Strehlow Road. Last 
year we decided to see if we could 
make the Home Routes concept work 
in our new place. We were happy to 
bring out many of our former patrons, 
and even a few from the surrounding 
farms and acreages. This year our 
goal is to attract as many new faces
from the Dundurn area as we can. 
Our shows last year offered every-
thing from folk roots, to western, to 
some driving rock and blues. One of 
our artists: William Prince, won a  
Juno Award for Contemporary Roots 

Album of the Year just a couple of 
months after our show. 

You might wonder what is in it for 
us? All of the proceeds from the 
evening go to the artist. We get to 
enjoy: preparing dinner for our    
musical guests, hearing their       
stories, and of course the thrill of 
having very talented professional 
musicians play in our home. When 
we look out on the smiling faces of 
the audience interacting with the
musicians, it is very much worth it. 

So how does it all work? People 
interested in attending a concert 
can send Rhonda an email. We 
will forward information describing 
the musician(s), and provide
specifics for the evening. We are 
able to seat forty people, so those 
who indicate their intention to   
attend will be able to reserve their 
seats until we fill up. A map of our 
location will be provided, and signs 
will be placed along local road-
ways. Doors open at 7:00 with the 
show beginning at 7:30 sharp.   
Admission is $20.00 cash per
head. Guests often bring appetiz-
ers, or desserts, which are then 
shared before the show and     
during intermission. We have had 
some amazing spreads, so you 
might want to eat light before   
coming. Coffee, tea, and lemonade 

will be available. Guests some-
times bring their own preferred  
beverages. During the intermission 
and after the show, the artists will 
have CDs and other merchandise 
available for purchase. 

We will be hosting six shows; three 
in the fall, and three more after 
Christmas. Once we have            
received your e-mail expressing 
interest in the series, you will be 
placed on our newsletter mail out 
list. These newsletters generally 
appear three weeks prior to the 
show. Rhonda and I would love to 
see you at one or all of our        
concerts. This promises to be an 
excellent season of  entertainment 
and fun. 

 

For more information please 
email Rhonda or Jeff at 

rmorari@sasktel.net or call  

306-230-7055 

Last years artist William 

Prince—2016 Juno Award for                 

Contemporary Roots Album 

The Start of Borealis Circuit - Home Routes Concert Series in RM of Dundurn 

Leonard Podolak from Manitoba (pictured) will be performing 

with Leonard Barry from the UK  as a duo on September 19th. 

Story submitted by Jeff & Rhonda 
Morari 
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DH Plumbing 
“called the rest, NOW call for the best” 

For all your plumbing, heating and air 

conditioning needs 

Dale Sander, Cell (306)260-3456 

GDB Imaging 
Photography and Photographic Services 

& 

Sunshower Garden Spirits 
Outdoor Garden Sculpture 

Sales and Classes 

www.smalltownart.ca 

smalltownart@sasktel.net  

 

Quality Childcare for children ages 6 weeks to 12 years old with a 

focus on Kindergarten Readiness in our Preschool program.  Open 

to both military and civilian families with a variety of flexible 

booking options.  Open Monday to Friday 7am to 6pm.  Govern-

ment subsidy may be available.  The Dundurn Childcare Centre is 

located on the 17 Wing Detachment military base near Dundurn. 
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Submit your photo’s 

 

Email them to: 

 

dundurnnews@gmail.com 
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Hi folks, 

 

Some updates from our recent meet-
ings. The town is reviewing the trans-
fer station scale, weigh and pay      
system with the RM to see if it is    
suitable for implementation with the 
town residents. 
 

We approved a new tax incentive by-
law for new residential infill lots and 
commercial development for estab-
lished areas. See the office for more 
details if you are interested in building. 
 

The Rink Committee will be opening 
the rink by October 1, which is a few 
weeks early this year. There are 2  
initiation teams this year (2 Atom, 2 
Novice, 1 Pee Wee) in the Dundurn 
Minor Hockey League and it looks like 
premium ice times will be booked solid 
again this year.   
 

The Lions Club is sponsoring a     
Dundurn Daze event Sept. 9. The 200 
& 300 block of Second Street will be 
closed from noon – 5 pm for games  
and a Show & Shine. There are further 
activities planned at the Lions Grounds 
as well. Hopefully you can all make it 
out.  
 

As you may or may not know, the 
Town’s 1 ton truck was stolen from 
Dundurn on July 26. To date the truck 
has not been recovered. We are     
currently in negotiations with SGI    
regarding the settlement and will need 
to replace the unit.    
 

We have had some comments from 
ratepayers questioning why their taxes 
are paying for pavement on            

Government Rd and for infrastructure 
in the new development. Please note 
that the developer has paid for all 
costs associated with Sunshine   
Meadows. Any items where the Town 
may share in costs, such as paving 
Government Rd, were paid for with the 
development lot fees collected by the 
town from the developer. The levy on 
each new lot within the new develop-
ment is kept aside and is used for the 
development. The developer will also 
maintain the development until the 
phases are 80% complete. Mainte-
nance includes snow removal,      
grading, landscaping maintenance etc. 
 

With another year of gardening coming 
to a close, I met with Loraas Waste 
Management to discuss a new Green 
Cart Organics program they test mar-
keted this year with a few other munic-
ipalities. These carts would take all our 
household plant and vegetable waste 
during May to Oct. It’s a great option to 
divert these organics from the dump or 
a good  option for people who don’t 
own a truck or trailer to haul these 
items. There would be a fee for the bi-
weekly pick up and there is a minimum 
of 150 residents required to be signed 
up for the service. The town will be 
sending out further information and 
evaluating the interest in the program 
for the 2018 season.  
 

I attended the Mayor’s School in     
Regina and there were 44 Mayors in 
attendance. It was an interesting time 
of discussing with other Mayors the 
issues common to urban municipali-
ties. There was an interesting       

workshop on the relationship between 
Council and Administration presented 
by Municipal Affairs and other      
workshops including “Strategic    
Thinking”, “Decision Making”, “Mind-
Mapping” and “Best Practises in an 
Emergency.” The City Manager from 
Prince Albert presented a very        
enlightening presentation on what his 
city went through during their water 
crisis last year. 
 

Gale Hagblom held an information 
night August 9, regarding the Town’s 
new Community Plan and Zoning By-
law. We were a small group but had 
some very good discussion of items 
that were meaningful to several      
residents. Some topics included the 
short deceleration lane into Dundurn, 
what to do about the many empty lots 
in the residential and commercial 
zoned areas; and what Council can do 
about unkempt properties with houses 
and old buildings in need of paint or 
new siding. 
 

We also would like to welcome Glenn 
Robbie as the new Public Works    
Operator. Glenn brings many skills 
and attributes to the town and we look 
forward to working with him. 
 

I’d like to give thanks to our summer 
students, Will Pryor and Zac          
MacDonald. They did a great job over 
the summer, the town looked great. 
We wish them well in their studies for 
the new school year. 
 

Until next time, 
Have a great day, eh? 
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